Old School – Barry and Brenda Rowlands - 2008

After the School closed part of the building was converted to living accommodation and a Shop and Post Office/Sorting Office.

In 1990 the Post Office was closed, and the property was eventually sold to Barry and Brenda Rowlands who converted Shop and Post Office to living accommodation.

In 1992 a community Post Office was started from the house, and still continues to operate although greatly reduced business due to Post Office changes in the last couple of years.

The remains of the school continued to be unoccupied and somewhat derelict until  2005 when the building was bought by Brenda Rowlands son whose renovations are currently ongoing for conversion to a dwelling.
